
Bountiful Elementary Community Council Meeting 
October 4, 2018 
 
In attendance:  Bryan Skelton (Principal), Shelly Truelson (Vice Principal), Rob 
Openshaw (Chair), Rebecca Cushing (Vice Chair), Andrea Hebdon (Secretary), Adam 
Long, Helene Van Natter (Davis School District) 
 
Excused:  Brad Morris, Kim Merrell (Teacher) 
 

1- Boundary study going to board in a public hearing on October 16 
a. Community council discussed the impact boundary changes would 

have on Bountiful Elementary. 
b. Bountiful needs to have 40% free and reduced lunch students to be 

considered Title One.  We are currently around 30% and would need 
to see a major change in boundaries from other areas (not Valley 
View) to affect that percentage. 

c. Bus routes would also be impacted.  We currently have 16 students 
eligible for bussing.  If that number drops below 10, students in the 
Bountiful boundary east of Valley View boundary would be ineligible 
for bussing. 

d. The recommendation to the school board is to take the boundary east 
of Davis Boulevard, which is currently in Bountiful, and move it to 
Valley View and assign all new students to Valley View.  Courtesy 
bussing would remain in place only for the current 16 students. 

 
2- Vote in new secretary 

a. Andrea Hebdon will continue as secretary. 
b. Rob Openshaw and Rebecca Cushing will continue as Chair and Vice 

Chair. 
 
3- Next month’s meeting will be moved to Thursday, November 8. 

 
4- DIBELS test results (includes PALs classes) 

a. K-   71% of students tested at or above benchmark 
b. 1st- 51% of students tested at or above benchmark 
c. 2nd- 80% of students tested at or above benchmark 
d. 3rd- 79% of students tested at or above benchmark 

 
5-  Motion to adjourn meeting was approved.  

 
 
Next community council meeting will be held Thursday, November 8 at 7:45 
am in the school library. 
  


